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administrative separation notification document, the record reflects you were notified of pending 
administrative separation action by reason of misconduct due to pattern of misconduct and drug 
abuse.  After you waived your procedural rights, your Commanding Officer recommended you be 
discharged with an other than honorable (OTH) characterization of service due to pattern of 
misconduct and drug abuse.  The discharge authority approved this recommendation and directed 
discharge with an OTH characterization of service by reason of misconduct.  On 5 April 1985, 
you were discharged.   
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and 
provided the Board with an AO on 30 April 2021.  Based on the available evidence, the AO 
stated there is insufficient evidence you exhibited behaviors associated with victims of military 
sexual trauma, incurred a mental health condition as a result of your military service, or that your 
in-service misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.  The AO was provided to 
you on 4 May 2021, and you were given 30 days to respond.  When you did not respond within 
the 30 days, the case was submitted to the Board for review.   
 
The Board carefully reviewed your application, weighed all potentially mitigating factors, and 
considered your contention that the constant sexual and verbal harassment you received from 
your supervisor “took its toll on [your] mental stability.”  Specifically, you contend your 
supervisor repeatedly expressed his dislike for you, threatened you, and stated he “hated” 
everything you represented and was going to “punish” you.  Further, the Board considered your 
contention the supervisor constantly made fun of you because of the surgical scar from your 
corrected cleft palate.  However, the Board, applying liberal consideration, relying on the AO, 
and noting you did not submit any documentation regarding your mental health condition or your 
post-service record, did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants upgrading your 
characterization of service or granting clemency in the form of an upgraded characterization of 
service.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your contentions 
addressed above.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating 
factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined your repeated 
misconduct outweighed these mitigating factors.  Accordingly, given the totality of the 
circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 






